
 

 
 

Memorandum 
 
 

To: UNCW Men’s Lacrosse (Sport Club- Sports Club Council) 
 
From:    Zach Gilbert 
 Assistant Director of Campus Recreation 
 
Date: November 3, 2011 
 
Re: Club Sanctions and Requirements 
 
Following an investigation into UNCW Men’s Lacrosse activities, the Club has been found responsible for 
failing to follow policies and procedures relating to previous sanctions and restrictions on Club practices. 
Specifically, the Club had someone, other than a Competitive Sports Supervisor; provide access to turn 
on lights to Campus Recreation facilities for practice. 
 
Based on the infractions noted above the members of the Club are assessed the following sanctions: 
 

- Club is prohibited from utilizing locked equipment and lights at the IM Fields, with the exclusion of 
the home events, effective immediately and expiring January 26, 2012. 

- All equipment stored at the IM Fields including but not limited to goals, nets, and other lacrosse 
equipment will remain stored at this area. 

- The Club will lose ten budget points for an intermediate infraction (-3), repeat violation (-5), and 
negative image (-2). 

o Negative image; (-1) comments made at Sport Club Council Meeting on Tuesday, 
November 8, 2011, (-1) comments made at the Sport Club Travel Meeting on Tuesday, 
November 8, 2011. 

- The Club is placed on probation for a period until December 1, 2012, during which any infractions 
related to the initial incident may result in additional sanctions. 
 

Failure to adhere to the requirements imposed herein will result in the Club being suspended for 30 days 
and all Club activity, including events, travel, and access to on-campus funds, will be frozen pending 
further review. 
 
The Club may appeal this decision by submitting in writing a request for an appeal to Mr. Timothy 
McNeilly, Director of Campus Recreation. The policy as stated in the Sports Club manual is as follows:  
 
Sport Clubs have the opportunity to appeal sanctions imposed by the Sport Club Program and/or Campus 
Recreation to the Director of Campus Recreation. The club has five business days from the date they are 
notified of sanctions to provide the Director of Campus Recreation with a formal written notification that 
they wish to appeal the decision. The offending club should prepare a formal statement of appeal 
detailing the salient points and counter arguments to be presented to the Director of Campus Recreation. 
Please note emails and phone messages are not considered formal statements of appeal and will not be 
accepted by the Director of Campus Recreation.  
 
 
 



cc: Dr. Mike Walker 
      Associate Vice Chancellor/Dean of Students 
     
     Tim McNeilly 
     Director of Campus Recreation 
 
     David Parker 
     Associate Director of Campus Recreation 


